Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, October 15, 2009

Attendees:   Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lynn Braswell, Dave Cunningham, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, David Gwin, Lourdes Hasson, Terry Junek, Jimmie Killingsworth, Jackie Palmer, N. Jay Pritchard, Punnee Soonthornpoct, Jan Stallone, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Jean Webster, Ginny West, and Mary Dabney Wilson; Class of 2009:  Liz Crompton, Maria de la Rosa, Russell Putt, Becky Williamson.
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:35pm.
Business Meeting

Announcements:  

Please note:  For a variety of reasons, the January meeting will be one week later than usual:  January 21.
On the last “Report Your Hours” announcement, an hour of volunteer credit for attending the business portion of the monthly meeting was listed by mistake.  This hour only counts for the January meeting in which committees are formed.

The annual State Texas Master Naturalist Meeting is October 23-25, 2009 at Mo Ranch in Hunt, Texas.  Register by going to https://www.regonline.com/TMNconference2009.

Rio Brazos Audubon Society is having a field trip October to Brazos Bend State Park.  This year the College Station Christmas Bird Count will be Saturday, December 19.
Treasurer’s Report:  Lourdes reports our balance as $3,160.00.
Committee Reports
Training:  Jimmie Killingsworth reports that the training of the new class is going well and thanked everyone who has helped make it a success.  He notes that this class is doing a journal a little like the Leopold Project as a way to re-engage the trainees.
The trip to Sugarloaf Mountain in Milam (35 miles from here) is on 10/31.  It will be led by Alston Thoms, who will discuss what life was like 9,000 years ago.

Volunteer Services:  

Advanced Training:  
Terry Junek reports the following are approved for AT credit:

10/17  Up to 5 hours of credit for the Texas Herpetological Society’s Lizard Symposium at the Brazos Center.

10/23-10/25 Advanced Training activities during the TMN Annual Meeting.  

11/5  Home Efficiency 101 at Bryan Library, 2nd floor conference room

12/1  Green Living 101 at Bryan Library, 2nd floor conference room

Keep your eyes open for advanced training opportunities and let Terry know ahead of time (t-junek6@tamu.edu).  An activity requires committee approval.

Outreach: 
Boonville Days:  Jim Waldson reports that the outreach table at the Boonville Days event was very successful, both with the number of volunteers who participated and the amount of interest in TMN generated.  The bird board was a huge success; we should make others.  Six people signed up to get more information about the training program.
Newsletter:  No new information about the upcoming newsletter. 
Web Site:  Members can change their profile easily.
Social Committee:  Socials are on the last Friday of every month.  The next one is on 10/30 at the Ice House at Lake Bryan.  Meet at 6pm. When entering the park, tell them you are there for the restaurant and you won’t get charged an entrance fee.
JoAnne Bates announced that the socials on Fridays will no longer be eligible for volunteer time hours.  In the past the meetings were active planning meetings; now they are primarily for fun.
Historian:  No report.
Publicity:  Jean says we have good publicity in place now.

JoAnne Bates motioned for adjournment; Jan Stallone seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

Tonight’s Advanced Training Speaker:

Lee Ann Linam will speak on “Texas Horned Lizards.”
